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PROPOSED CITY PLANNING COMMISSION MOTION 

      The Ann Arbor City Planning Commission hereby approves the proposed 
landscape modifications in order to maintain the previously approved landscape plan 
according to Chapter 62 (Landscape and Screening Ordinance), Section 5:608(2)(c)(i) 
and (vii).   

 
 

STAFF RECOMMENDATION  
 

Staff recommends that this petition be approved because the modifications are consistent with 
the intent of the ordinance and are associated with a previously approved site plan.   

 
 

DESCRIPTION OF PETITION 
 
An Administrative Amendment to the University of Michigan Credit Union Site Plan is 
currently being reviewed by city staff to allow a 3,231 square foot third floor addition to 
the existing building. This office space addition does not increase the building footprint 
or impervious area on site and is less than 10 percent of the total floor area of this 
building.  An Administrative Amendment requires the project to be brought into 
compliance with all existing City codes. A recent change to Chapter 62, Landscaping 
and Screening, requires a Planning Commission motion in order for the petitioner to 
continue non-conforming elements of the landscape plan. Previously this required no 
action from Planning Commission and was approved on the staff level.  
 
The most recent site plan on file was approved on October 7, 1994, for the Ann Arbor 
News building.  The site currently matches the approved site plan.  The non-conforming 
landscaping in the existing parking lot includes: 
 

• 630 square feet of landscaping along the western building does not extend into 
the vehicular use area and cannot be counted toward interior landscaping 
requirements. 
 

• The 124 and 150 square foot landscape islands do not meet the minimum 165 
square feet for interior landscape islands. 
 

• The southern 303 square foot landscape island is right-of-way buffer screening 
and cannot be counted toward interior landscaping requirements.   
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• The right-of-way buffer screening along Huron Street is less than the required 10 
feet in width. 
 

• The required right-of-way buffer screening along East Washington Street cannot 
be provided without removing the loading dock. 

 
While the intent of the landscape code is to screen the vehicles from the right of way 
and to break up the expanse of pavement, existing interior and right-of-way screening 
landscaping exists and met the landscaping code when the previous site plan was 
approved.     
 
Under the new provision in the Landscape and Screening Ordinance, the Planning 
Commission (or City Council, whichever is the approving body) has the authority to 
approve a modification to allow landscape elements which are part of a previously 
approved site plan to be maintained and continued as nonconforming provided no 
alterations of the existing landscape elements are proposed.  The petitioners are 
requesting a modification to allow all existing landscape islands to remain as previously 
approved.  With approval of the modification request, staff may be able to approve the 
administrative amendment under review.   
 
Prepared by Chris Cheng 
Reviewed by Wendy Rampson 
 
Attachments:  Landscape Plan 
     
         
c: Petitioner: University of Michigan Credit Union 
   340 E. Huron Street 
   Ann Arbor, MI 48104 
 
 
 Petitioner’s Representative: Theresa Angelini, Angelini & Associates  
      113 East Ann Street  
      Ann Arbor, MI 48104 
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